Corporation of the Township of Burpee and Mills
Special Council Meeting
June 18 2018	

The Corporation of the Township of Burpee and Mills Council met for a Special Council Meeting including the Budget Meeting with Reeve, Ken Noland and Councillors, P.A. Palonen and Lyle Honess, in attendance. Bonnie Bailey, Clerk recorded the minutes. 

No conflict of interest declared.

Reeve, Noland called the meeting to order at 1:00 o’clock p.m.

Council discussed the tender packages prepared by K. Smart and Associates for Burpee Drain # 1 proposed construction work. The tenders are to be received by June 28, 2018. 

The draft budget was reviewed with some minor changes applied. The budget by-law is to be prepared for the July 4, 2018 regular council meeting. 

No. 69
Moved by: Arthur F. Hayden
Seconded by: Lyle Honess

RESOLUTION

WHEREAS the Municipality of Central Manitoulin is seeking funding to provide a new bridge on Union Road over Barr’s Creek located in the Municipality of Central Manitoulin.

WHEREAS the current bridge is inadequate to transport such vehicles as dump trucks with construction materials as well as the newly introduced Ontario Northland Bus. This would include all vehicles with weight over 10 tons.

WHEREAS this road is an access road for the Township of Burpee and Mills for its construction materials etc; residents are also not provided with direct access to the bus service due to the bridge’s current status.

NOW THEREFORE the Township of Burpee and Mills supports the Municipality of Central Manitoulin’s application for funding to assist in providing a new bridge that will allow access for all vehicles. 
Carried KN

No. 70
Moved by: P.A. Palonen 
Seconded by: Lyle Honess

That we adjourn to meet at our next regular council meeting on Wednesday July 4, 2018 at 7:30 o’clock p.m. 
Carried KN
_____________________________
Reeve, Ken Noland



_____________________________
Clerk, Bonnie Bailey
